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From: Amy Russell [TSY]
Sent: Monday, 17 June 2024 4:54 pm
To: ^Parliament Marnya  Jain
Cc: Jess Hewat [TSY]; Lydia Verschaffelt [TSY]
Subject: Update ahead of Health joint Mins tomorrow at 3pm
Attachments: RE: Revised annotated agenda for JMs - now final

Importance: High

Hi Marnya, 
  
Re joint Mins tomorrow, we have today learned from HNZ that:   
  

 The May result is in and, against expectaƟons, shows a further deterioraƟon of the financial posiƟon: $129 
million unfavourable for the month, excluding Hauora Māori and pay equity. We are sƟll waiƟng on detail 
which will come in the next few days.  

 HNZ is now expecƟng to deliver year-end surplus of $1 million (compared to an expected surplus of $583 
million), assuming they get pay equity revenue before year-end (which is unlikely.)  

 The underlying run rate indicates a structural deficit of $1.4 billion (driven by staff costs) flowing into 
2024/25 that needs to be resolved. 

 

 
Our key messages for MoF, as set out in the aƩached Annotated Agenda, remain unchanged. I would just add that 
if HNZ seeks to raise a technical issue about pay equity accruals across financial years, we would appreciate it if MoF 
could swiŌly suggest that it be dealt with offline.  
 
As you know, Lester is meeƟng with Minister ReƟ on Wednesday morning and will go through plans and opƟons 
with him in more detail. Jess is aƩending that meeƟng.  
 
Cheers, 
Amy  
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